

RON DESANTIS Governor

CORD BYRDSecretary of State

MEMORANDUM

TO:

All State Senate Candidates

FROM:

Donna S. Brown, Chief, Bureau of Election Records

DATE:

May 17, 2022

SUBJECT:

2022 Redistricting

We remind you that based on a recent ruling of the Florida Supreme Court, the districts for all Florida State Senate candidates may have changed.¹ Please check the Divisions of Elections' website at https://dos.elections.myflorida.com/candidates/ to see how you are listed as a candidate. If you desire to be listed for a different district number, please notify the Bureau of Election Records (BER) in writing as follows:

- Provide a letter signed by the candidate requesting to be re-designated from State Senate District ____ to District ____ due to redistricting.²
- Provide a new DS-DE 9 (Appointment of Campaign Treasurer and Designation of Campaign Depository) with the new district for your primary treasurer and any deputy treasurers.

The odd-numbered Senate districts are for a 2-year term, and the even-numbered Senate districts are for a 4-year term. If you do not notify BER, you will remain filed as a candidate for the district as listed on our website. If you have any questions, please call our helpline at **850-245-6280**.

DSB/	mcc		

² If a change in numerical designation resulted solely from redistricting, the change will not affect your ability to retain campaign contributions received for the former district number for which you had filed. In this instance, you are not required to notify contributors of the change in the district number. See s. 106.021(1)(a), Fla. Stat. (2021).



¹ The State House district maps and boundaries may be found at the following website by searching for the plan name: www.FloridaRedistricting.gov/pages/submitted-plans